The Pin Oak

“Giving Nature a Helping Hand”

The Newsletter of the Friends of Malcolmson Eco-Park April 2010

Issue 11 www.fomep.com

News

The Friends of Malcolmson Eco-Park will be celebrating the
100" anniversary of Girl Guiding in Canada at our annual Earth Day
event on Saturday April 24" from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. The namesake
of the park, Mary Malcolmson, founded the first Canadian Girl Guide
company which was officially registered in 1910.

Earth Day at Malcolmson Eco-Park is an annual tradition in
St.Catharines. Each year 150 volunteers come out to remove garbage
from the park, repair the trail network, apply mulch to trees and
gardens, and plant wildflowers and trees. Earth Day is the most
important event for the park. We will also be having our Annual Native
Plant and Tree Sale to raise money for park projects. A second plant
sale will be held on Saturday May 8". We need volunteers so please
mark this date on your calendar and we hope to see you at the park on
Earth Day.

Origin of the Name: "MALCOLMSON ECO-PARK"

The first Canadian Girl Guide Company, under the direction of Mary Malcolmson,
began meeting on January 11, 1910, at the Welland House. The Welland House was
a famous health spa in St. Catharines which attracted patrons from all over the
country. Mary was a teacher and a community spirited woman who believed in the
spirit of Guiding. She loved the girls and the outdoors. Her favorite tree was a tulip
tree, a species native to the Carolinian Forest. There is a plaque in Montebello Park
in St. Catharines honouring her, dedicated by Mrs. T.A. Rigby (her granddaughter)
to celebrate forty years of Guiding in Canada. A second stone was added in 1967 on
Canada's 100th Birthday also in her honour. In 1976, Prime Minister Pierre Elliott
Trudeau officially handed over the land that would become Malcolmson Eco-Park
to the City of St. Catharines. City Council named the park after Mary Malcolmson
in honour of her contribution to Guiding in the City of St. Catharines.




Native Plant Sale

The Native Plant Sale is being held on Saturday, April 24" and Saturday, May 8t at the Malcolmson Eco-Park
compound from 8:00 am - 1:00 pm. Below is a tentative list of native wildflowers, shrubs and trees that will be
available for sale. The list is subject to change depending on availability. Generally, wildflowers will be available in

10-cm pots and trees will be available in 4-litre pots. Please contact Josh Diamond if you require further
information.







One of several bee boxes at
Malcolmson Eco-Park in the
Tall Grass Prairie




